
 
          

 

To: Gino Betts, OPA Director 
CC: Dan Okada, OPA Assistant Director of Investigations 
From: Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Investigation Specialist 
Date: February 1, 2024 
Re:  OIG Certification Memo for Case Number: 2023OPA-0308 

 
OIG Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case number 2023OPA-0308. Considering the scope of this 
investigation, it is certified as thorough, timely, and objective. However, this case was discussed with 
OIG’s Audit Department, as it appears to highlight some larger, systemic issues related to the subject 
matter of the complaint.    

 

Respectfully,  

 

____________________________ 

Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Investigation Specialist 
 

                           


